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 GGGRRRAAAPPPEEEVVVIIINNNEEE   
Capel-le-Ferne   Village   Newsletter 
DECEMBER 2022 - ISSUE NO: 321 

 

Please check with organisation direct 

to clarify events and meetings. 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event, please let 

Editor know so organisations avoid booking same 
date 

2nd December (page 5) 

Capel Cares Christmas Coffee Morning 

10th December – (page 3) 

Christmas Fayre 

11th December – (page 2) 

Carol Concert 

13th December (page 2) 

Christmas Farmers’ Market 

13th December - 7 pm (page 8) 

W I - Christmas meeting,  

St Radigund’s Church  

6th January (page 5) 

Capel Cares Coffee Morning 

26th February (page 2) 

Village Hall Indoor Boot Fair 

Christmas magic Dover  

The Fire Garden on Friday 2nd 

December (5pm to 9pm) and Saturday 

3rd December (4pm to 6pm and 7pm to 

9pm). Entry is free and members of the 

public can turn up on the day to enter. 

This is the link to get the free priority 

tickets which will guarantee entry 

https://bit.ly/3hKaQMc  The Fire 

Garden will happen alongside other 

exciting events and activities as part of 

Dover’s 2022 Winter Light Up. On 

Saturday 3rd December, a Christmas 

Market including Father Christmas, live 

entertainment, and festive activities will 

be spreading cheer at Market Square 

from 12 pm to 9 pm. You can check all 

the details about the Christmas events 

in Dover here: https://bit.ly/3UUZljg 

 

Pages 11 and 12 

https://bit.ly/3hKaQMc?fbclid=IwAR2eesBf03yfW0_VA0lBviQbRAX2HycI0sYU_1ZZV1J0G29VtUSP-XoRzJQ
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3UUZljg%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1irXmQeyfvx4-ibPuOqQ2_Sipgd4lEzosP6rmsd5Gq86zjeM7_nno2Jog&h=AT0EeKWJX8Wh-pvkK-lDk89hsceWcBGfbfqu6oxIq7tpi5b9F2cAS611t2dw3GuLbr4S_kRJAfhj-qIs2Zrwl3rFjpmbKHqzuDTpNqjwQRm3x_osj0Q4wPAvfijIVjsDcUrR20_4befjFpeYrg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2ipyW7Dwg_2Q1Tyj1ZwwbPKJEc18Ok-4ehWc305GACLPHhKxKlr_8PAAmTFHEO_TndM6wE9yPesPg-2moMyJAqiMDNuEdcyeZ2oQMLdWotxVi0AC2SETLTGTgXgG_4zGQxhyxPb5DzGWAzQnq411sV3fSrY6I_EJvhwBLZf3M3dNuu63pjh7G8z2wbdHtBYuEI1l40ghFE995KaM2VLZGHk8C4Urdo5f7bGmPjw1bL2gj0m7AwBOXU8G3aIBkPMKGqTZI6amARsHJPzTK-bxRbcENBqHwYIx2xxvQjuCRG1rrcP5Tl
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2022 has been our first full year without COVID 

restrictions and the hall, is now busy and thriving with 

the large hall fully booked months in advance on top of 

the various clubs using the facilities. It has been a 

pleasure to welcome back old clubs and see new ones 

establish themselves. 

Work has taken place around the hall during the year 

with new flooring, a new cooker and general decorating. 

A new sound system has been installed and a hearing 

loop to aid those with hearing impairment. The hall now 

has broadband installed, with free Wi-fi available to all 

hall users, with booster so that all areas of the hall have a 

strong signal. Next year there are plans to create easy 

access for those without the internet or a computer – 

more news of this in the next Grapevine. Our latest issue 

has been the flat roof over the foyer which has 

developed several leaks. Recent weather has exacerbated 

this, and repair work has taken place to sort it out. 

However, work is also planned to overhaul the roof 

completely.  

Coming up in December is the Carol Concert at the 

Village Hall on the 11th December and the Christmas 

Farmers Market on 13th December. All are welcome and 

the school choir will be in attendance. The final 

Farmers’ Market before Christmas will be 20th 

December. Don’t forget to put your Christmas orders in 

soon. A community lunch is planned for the new year 

with all Capel residents welcome, although there will 

have to be a limit on numbers, so tickets will be issued. 

A two-course meal will be provided. If anyone is 

interested, then please contact us on 

eures1994@yahoo.com. And as well as the indoor Boot 

fair on the 27th November, there will be another on 26th 

February. Doors open at 8am.  

And then on the 28th November our Annual General 

Meeting will be taking place. We do ask that as many of 

you as possible attend. The new Annual Report will be 

on display in the hall after the meeting has discussed it, 

together with the annual financial report. It has been a 

busy year with the various maintenance and 

refurbishment projects, but our prices remain very 

competitive, and our accounts remain healthy. 

Finally, the trustees and volunteers at Capel Village Hall 

would like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and a 

Peaceful New Year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL 

providing services to the local community 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning on 07939 095880 

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL 
Boxes are provided for: 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and 

McMillan Cancer.  Bottle Tops are also being 

collected again.   Please place the above in the 

relevant boxes.  A big thank you to everyone who 
puts their used stamps in the box in the Village 

Hall.  Please carry on for these good causes. 

 

100+ Club NOVEMBER Winners: 

Congratulations to the winners. 

1st      Tony Dyer 

2nd      Sally Cook 

3rd       Betty Britt 

Thank you to all who have supported  

the 100+ Club this year. 

It is never too late to participate. 

Take care and stay safe. 

Contact Caroline Bunting 

c.bunting@btconnect.com 

mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET 

Community event run by and for the community.     

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
The Farmers’ Market now consists of: 

Rotherwood Butchers from Dover, Bread/Cakes from Farthingloe Farm, also selling 

fresh free-range eggs.  Fruit and Vegetables from a farm between Canterbury and Ashford. 

A lot of the produce is organic!   

Cheese stall on 1st Tuesday of month. Craft, Jam and Plant stalls 

Over 700 books (novels) at the Hall. 

It’s the village “library”! All donated and, generates over £500 a year via the honesty box. 

The library is open on a Tuesday during the Farmers Market.  

We can’t accept book donations at other times of the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
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CHURCH SERVICES, DECEMBER 2022  

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 
Sunday 4th  

Advent 2 

Evensong 

4.30 pm 

Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

Saturday 10th  

Fun, fellowship and food – please let 

Pam (01303 489006) or Brian (01303 

243784) know if you plan to come so 

that everyone gets tea. (All children 

accompanied by a responsible adult 

please – thank you!) 

 

 
(St Radigund’s)  

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 11th 

Advent 3 

Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am  

 

Village Carols at Capel 

Village Hall 

3.00 pm 

Pick-your-own Carols at 

West Hougham Village 

Hall 

11.00 am – Come and 

choose the carols that you 

want to sing! 

Saturday 17th   Carols by Candlelight 

7.00 pm 

Followed by mince pies 

and mulled wine. 

 

Sunday 18th    

Advent 4 

Nine Lessons and Carols 

6.30 pm 

 Sung Eucharist 

9.30 am 

Saturday 24th 

Christmas Eve 

Crib service 4.30 pm; 

Midnight Mass 

11.30 pm 

Crib service 3.00 pm; 

Midnight Mass 

11.30 pm 

 

Sunday 25th  

Christmas Day 

  Christmas Eucharist  

9.30 am 

There is now a Eucharist at St Radigund’s, Capel at 11.00 on Thursday mornings. 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

and on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH 

From the vicarage 
I am writing this on Remembrance Sunday - a day of looking back and remembering, as well as looking forward and 

praying for a better tomorrow. It also happens to be the deadline for the December edition - which means that even though 

as I write, Advent hasn’t even begun, by the time you read this Christmas will be well and truly on its way. 

Some say that Jesus could possibly have been born around September – shepherds would not have been watching flocks in 

the fields as late as December. But in the year 336, the Roman Emperor Constantine chose to celebrate the birth of Christ 

on 25th December, and the tradition seems to have stuck. Since it was the time of year when pagan midwinter celebrations 

were in full swing anyway, some suspect he may have simply got in on the act.  

But what is there to celebrate? Read about the Nativity, and Mary and Joseph turn out to have more in common with 

today’s homeless couples looking for somewhere to stay than we would like to think; for women to have to give birth in 

the same circumstances as Mary today, would cause an outcry; and refugees of our own time, know all too well what it 

must have been like for that couple and their baby, when they had to flee to Egypt to escape the homicidal King Herod. 

But for Christians, Christmas is a time of looking back to how Jesus came into the world as one of us – and remembering 

that it’s often when life is at its messiest and most difficult, that people tend to find him. And that Christmas is also a time 

of looking forward and praying for a better tomorrow. 

Happy Christmas, and a Peaceful New Year. … Brian 
 

PLEASE NOTE … ST RADIGUND’S CHURCH IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING PURPOSES 

∙ Rates £10 per hour (Negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

∙ PA/Sound system available    ∙ WiFi available.     Booking Policy available from Audrey Goaten, 32 Albany Road, 

Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. Tel: 01303 244735.  Email: tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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Do you have short term or temporary mobility 

challenges? 

Maybe from an accident, recent surgery,  

or just aches and pains? 

CC GOOD NEIGHBOURS  

has a range of mobility aids  

that could assist you. 

To include: 

➢ A light weight wheel chair 🦽‍ 🦽‍ 

➢ A banana board to assist getting from 

wheelchair to car seat. 

➢ Mobility walker with an integral seat. 

➢ Light weight, 3 wheels, walking frame. 

➢ Aluminium walking sticks with adjustable 

height. 

➢ Swivel seat pad for use in a car. 
These are all available for use, free of charge, on a 

temporary loan basis. 

 If any of these aids would be a benefit for you or 

someone in your family, please contact 

Jan Milliken on 257003, or Neil Perrin on 243645. 

 GOOD NEIGHBOURS 

FREE SOCIAL COFFEE MORNING 

Brought to you by Capel Cares 

 
 

Fantastic turn out for November,  

thanks to all who came. 

The next two  

GOOD NEIGHBOURS  

SOCIAL COFFEE MORNINGS  

with complimentary tea, coffee or hot chocolate 

and biscuits will be held on  

FRIDAY, 2nd December  

&  

6th January 2023,  

usual time of 10.00-12.00. 

The December raffle will have  

some extra special prizes, 

so come with your fingers crossed. 

                                                 

We are also planning a special surprise for the 

December coffee morning!! 

(Let’s hope we can pull it off      ) 

Remember to wear your Christmas  

hat, jumper, shirt ……. you get the idea. 
 

All are welcome. 
 

Need transport? Contact Jan on 257003. 

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU  

ON THE 

2nd December & in the New Year  

on 6th January 2023 

We’ll be there, will you? 
 

NOTES FOR YOUR 2023 DIARY 

6th January & 3rd February 2023 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Preachers for December 

4th    Pam Barr 

11th      Pam Barr 

18th     Richard Blackwell 

Christmas day      Pam Barr 

Messy Church for the older person  

- worship, craft and tea  

Alternate Thursday afternoons 2.30pm to 4pm 
3 Nov;     17 Nov;    1 Dec;   15 Dec. 

All Welcome 

For details of Preachers or if there are queries regarding 

these details, please call 01303 489006 - Pam Barr 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not to 

park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings as this is 

a disabled access. 

 

The Riverside Centre  

in Dover 

(Formerly Age Concern) 

   Website: www.riversidedover.org.uk  

I am the manager of 

The Riverside Centre in Dover (formerly Age 

Concern). 

We deliver from our centre for the residents of 

Dover and surrounding villages. 

We are a registered charity (1143453) and are 

letting the residents of Capel-le -Ferne know 

what we do and the services that we offer such 

as meal deliveries, chiropody, information & 

advise. 

I look forward to hearing from you.   

Kind regards, Maggie Paterson, Centre Manager 

The Riverside Centre, Maison Dieu Gardens, 

Dover, Kent, CT16 1RL 

Tel: 01304 207268. Email:  

centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk 

 

GRAPEVINE ADVERTISING from 1st April 2022 
This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm     £15.00               

Size 9cm x 7cm        £22.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm       £30.00.   

Size 20cm x 13cm - £40.00 (½ page) 

 
For further details contact  

Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

                                                 

https://www.riversidedover.org.uk/
mailto:centremanager@riversidedover.org.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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Home to the National Memorial to the Few and The Scramble 

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7JJ. Tel: No: 01303 249292 

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/ 
Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew 

 

 

A classic cream tea, what more could you 

want? The Cockpit Café is the perfect place 

to stop for an afternoon snack or lunch  

We have a great selection of hot and cold 

drinks, cream teas, sandwiches and hot 

snacks. Why not pop in?  

We’d love to see you.  Open every day 

between 10am and 4pm 

Tucked away atop the famous White Cliffs of Dover, the 

Memorial Trust offers a private and exclusive setting for 

meetings and executive away days. 

Professional meeting and conference rooms offer businesses the 

ideal setting for remote teams to gather for briefing sessions. 

Scheduling your next business meeting in a ready to go 

professional meeting room offers many benefits. Find out about 

our business facilities here : http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC 

Plenty of parking Audio-visual equipment and Wi-Fi 

Light refreshments 
VIDEO LINK https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/ 

 

 
 

The Memorial hosted a very special visitor on 
Wednesday, 16th November, when His Royal 

Highness The Duke of Kent toured our clifftop 
tribute to the men who fought the Battle of Britain. 

The Duke was introduced to Trustees, staff 
members and volunteers, talked to them about the 
Memorial and later said that he had much enjoyed 

what had been his first visit to the Memorial. 

Read the full story here : http://ow.ly/J6ue50LHaO5 
 

 

One member of staff enjoying his royal hand shake!! 

 

 

Remembering the Few - at the 

National Memorial to the Few 
The support that we have received from you all is something that we 

will always be so grateful for. It is your support and donations that 

help us continue our work to remember ‘the Few’ in these difficult 

times. 

If you wish to make a donation to the Memorial Trust, please click 

here for more details : http://ow.ly/EkKh50DboEb  

 

We understand that not everyone is financially able to donate, but 

there are plenty of other ways that you can help. Following us on 

social media and leaving us a lovely Facebook, Google or 

TripAdvisor review will help the Memorial Trust no end!  

Leave a TripAdvisor review here : http://ow.ly/qXU850DboEd 

Leave a Google review here : http://ow.ly/Czku50DboEc  

Leave a Facebook review here : http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa 

 
Get organised for 2023 with the Battle of Britain 

Memorial calendar for just £10  

Each month features an epic full colour photo of 

the Memorial and its various attractions and 

includes space per day to track your appointments. 

Purchase a calendar here : 

http://ow.ly/nrni50L1Yjk 

Alternatively, you can drop into the shop on site 

Tuesday to Sunday between 10am and 4pm  

to pick up a calendar. 

The Memorial Trust is a charity; every purchase 

helps us to continue telling the story of the Few. 

     
Join us for our in-person auction and live painting 

event with Shane Record at the Battle of Britain 

Memorial on Thursday, 8th December at 6pm 
 

     

https://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew
http://ow.ly/n4st50JwaSC?fbclid=IwAR0XYKSzN1ENpyBNCXC7mklXfmahOJGD87TC_5Ih88gFowvLlfDtfxAWczQ
https://fb.watch/dSGHwIXTF8/
http://ow.ly/J6ue50LHaO5?fbclid=IwAR0dx_5hcnqkaoDV4txMhcxyj2ESAywzYmFPp5rC-AMuA48l_Q4bqK23Z_o
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/rememberthefew/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUbCJh379v5CWsSi60leFCLRMO7LzKhEVzeYaeBhfDoaC0UNORCwQ6HEZ7uvyd8ipMfAvfpOT8XrZo7IgX3sPeHt1n2eP1Rvv2o9biNv4Tha6WwphGzn6Db1Gif_gf3Fv7XInc-eiQWfFhtFB2H52kNybPNo7FAZ8luruD1KZAFXqketEdNG2VlmbF3gYztwu0R6NFUL0d1tSHJXyKlqagwdJOWV1RxjljIqYINSKnP2g&__tn__=-UC%2CP-y-R
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FEkKh50DboEb%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1lU8RW5fGFSS-UDs489Dq9KqQfxpg_QETkYGBQU3CDZwKpk4rSD2XN1HU&h=AT0dWr2iqCATRzwrO41yzfCBZayEyH20ZvxXY2VbzRp43dtIlo6zELfnxVgyXDxQ_0QKUANXBnvIu74tptsi0ftxmq8H7zHBo8Q90MflQAMXiujFzWjmMHvQMi8ZLQZTjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FqXU850DboEd%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ErEXUyk9NthsXEDHLRqZRII8niqwZv8O-wC7EaTkFY_ks3gJI7PH-ZvI&h=AT2wevdH0BqN4514EUesDN_Jx6JZP0Br3LC5bPQdI9w8f7EfmBUTfgPOh3PAEujrGtdpeqjFKzHhec9q2o6AOVQAzIqLjvm3KKIO0qry7KncMHM9JnpNOUuMvdF-0QC10Q&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fow.ly%2FCzku50DboEc%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1ubqwLmr1uxk2OYMzh_XuWsKLIkoOfFCMGiqn0qY8K1lMeYfD56IIrMcE&h=AT1YIUMgvJi9XyviZYrXGc7jEBtUi5yLEs62CVLwdwQWsIVC5aDZoMikEz61zp0GvRa3_T5G74e6U1DNRPBot8MB__VltAWO4owaxyevbp8BHD3Fa75Uo6Ie5QgeD20Wjg&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1H0lK6DXgsRVxcAYZv-NXyD0mh7SDEwr4p58leGMMSJuJEabVYFRr4i0M3NobZ-Q3ZOh6If6oYpOSkettaBwn8CLOI_wPaK79nas52VZpt5nLeQX3xDMeL3ANYfCEp6206B04ACsCOv8KIFiquwxMRoGXUQlrKpdgnZRV3NvKALGAqOsawVkKjurrTi3n4cnAaCjx6tbSCSW9jcK3l2_wq5qqgoBitWhM-gUhjSsvo_xarIU5nWyNjhqAvv8PL
http://ow.ly/o4tO50DboEa?fbclid=IwAR0Jr0iSldM_30V2FjohdkA8Vdj9WQmhsRykZLDuo7XzxSe9bTS3Z5PBAEM
http://ow.ly/nrni50L1Yjk?fbclid=IwAR0gd5Jn1-gn4b22b37u1zD-PMADzuC20Df1pxOaKvgo1mh5jPdPybX5lPU
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI
 

 
Despite the “inclement” weather, November meeting was 

well attended, with 2 possible new members, always 

welcome. After singing Jerusalem, Jan introduced a skilled 

demonstrator, our very own Eve Muggeridge, who gave a 

fascinating and informative demonstration of how she 

produces beautiful stained-glass window/wall hangers. 

Explaining basic health and safety (body, feet, face), Eve 

showed a variety of different colours and textures of glass, 

explaining as she used a cutter to score glass and then tap it 

to separate it, how it needs to always be treated with care. 

Having ground the edges, she drew round the template, cut it 

out, edged with copper foil, soldered (carefully) it all 

together, to produce a beautiful glass bird to hang in the 

window, simple as that! Eve always works from a template, 

of which she has hundreds, including birds, animals, 

transport, flowers, Christmas decorations & many specially 

commissioned items. Ladies were invited to admire, and buy, 

a range of examples of her skilled hobby.  

During refreshments ladies were invited to guess the weight 

of the cake and number of sweets in the jar, both in advance 

of Saturday’s coffee morning.  

President Jan gave out several November birthday cards and 

then mentioned upcoming events. 

>12th November the coffee morning would be open to all, 

with (obviously) a cake stall, craft stalls, tombola etc.  

>30th November Home Economics Christmas Lunch  

>5th December menu choice and balance for the Christmas 

Lunch (12.30pm for 1 pm) was collected. 

>6th December Group Carol service would be held at 

Whitfield Village Hall, 2 pm 

>13th December the Christmas meeting will be held at St 

Radigunds Church, at 7 pm. 

Happy New Year !  

>10th January 2023, first meeting of the year, would be a 

demonstration of cooking with a Ninja, (the cooker, not a 

Ninja Warrior) by Debbie Jeggo, competition will be an item 

beginning with “D”. 

>Finally, the special event on Saturday, 4th March, was 

revealed to be a “Fashion Show”. A ladies night out with a 

difference ……. Live catwalk show with opportunity to try 

& buy. Open to all, more details to follow.  

Following the raffle, the competition, “a bird, any medium”, 

was won by Jill Lake with a beautiful exotic bird, which she 

had made from tiny beads, many of which were her 

grandmother’s. 2nd place went to Debbi Jeggo’s ornament 

and 3rd place was won by Sheila French with a cute owl, 

which her grand-daughter, having learnt to crochet, had 

made for her.  

We would love some new members to join, we have sub-

groups, interesting speakers, friendships & fun so do please 

get in touch with Caroline 07885 406433 or Jan 

07521317343, we look forward to meeting you. 

Ladies were thanked for attending & wished a safe journey 

home. It had been a very enjoyable evening.  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is David and I work for the Kent Fire and 

Rescue Service Education Team. I am contacting you, 

as I would like to bring to your attention our Fire 

Safety In The Home Talks. These talks cover what to 

do in the event of a fire, and how to keep safe in other 

ways, for example by practicing safer cooking, 

electrical safety tips, and information about smoke 

alarms. The talks are about 45 minutes long and this 

allows time for questions. 

We deliver these sessions to a variety of groups and 

professionals who support others within the 

community.  If you are interested in booking a talk 

please complete the below form. 

Invite us to visit you | Kent Fire and Rescue Service 

(fire-uk.org)  Please visit our website for the latest 

campaigns and safety advice and we look forward to 

hearing from you soon.  www.kent.fire-uk.org 
Many thanks, David Hopkins | Education Officer | Education 

Team | Kent Fire & Rescue Service 

The Godlands, Straw Mill Hill, Tovil, Maidstone ME15 6XB 

Mobile: 07778 144457 Website: www.kent.fire-uk.org 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Ffire-uk.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1KoaT49DKEGAin9MXQ21oL-JqQLzSIUCHPWS5s_Wb18Bkm1Fi9MQbnqpc&h=AT3WYinXXGIQCSWIsxaPiv3Qz_b8K_l1xFWQSsXTg-800ATY8jikFmDu2yI5m9cUiUrWxf-Bnh2NyKP1bXyxNQtU-ypD_sVJe9ZUsZd8kTWRop6YbP0Ebghso-S1fbI2MT-KBPdl09yQr9fqPw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2BQUmjNT3L8d9KC3OkaML5NI2kiyKXdqQcgqTtLQ6RcYSOveXnhx9gqvi9Ctc8XBkTXKhkZfeE7jIyfGJIUz-JBHpxfPMkRvsU2FaiflpSbrmev1FbTrN5ZzMu2lv3t-F9zDx0Di3jzSEg13uDEvodwRG65Z4LHU_M7CgUK33-p_eT_x3NxixRiiRiNn1nNoKY0JPsQpLsXva3M_FdnztjP1-m8GEphdW1yoY
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.fire-uk.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3FwINe1BLqWqjQ9hTDKzWmcB67cYonmJV8drKNBCa5_spcwNZlon9I9rk&h=AT1Ym_n18yrFvlH1W5Owf7FQqNw4fqC13xTlhMZaUljjaEY6_mn0cAMtEiwCPpoFjlImR-P-M3aq-OcKq-kzSx4XSI5PDa4QOnkX-q7RV_b4qtKlhiKyWYUvpmZ6IfRw_4Uw82frrWoayFbCcQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2BQUmjNT3L8d9KC3OkaML5NI2kiyKXdqQcgqTtLQ6RcYSOveXnhx9gqvi9Ctc8XBkTXKhkZfeE7jIyfGJIUz-JBHpxfPMkRvsU2FaiflpSbrmev1FbTrN5ZzMu2lv3t-F9zDx0Di3jzSEg13uDEvodwRG65Z4LHU_M7CgUK33-p_eT_x3NxixRiiRiNn1nNoKY0JPsQpLsXva3M_FdnztjP1-m8GEphdW1yoY
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.fire-uk.org%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0Tt8G4F3IvAR2B5M38ljSZ8wnHhrMtZimXY8uVf1RKktzZ7uE6F8InxF8&h=AT1Ym_n18yrFvlH1W5Owf7FQqNw4fqC13xTlhMZaUljjaEY6_mn0cAMtEiwCPpoFjlImR-P-M3aq-OcKq-kzSx4XSI5PDa4QOnkX-q7RV_b4qtKlhiKyWYUvpmZ6IfRw_4Uw82frrWoayFbCcQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2BQUmjNT3L8d9KC3OkaML5NI2kiyKXdqQcgqTtLQ6RcYSOveXnhx9gqvi9Ctc8XBkTXKhkZfeE7jIyfGJIUz-JBHpxfPMkRvsU2FaiflpSbrmev1FbTrN5ZzMu2lv3t-F9zDx0Di3jzSEg13uDEvodwRG65Z4LHU_M7CgUK33-p_eT_x3NxixRiiRiNn1nNoKY0JPsQpLsXva3M_FdnztjP1-m8GEphdW1yoY
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Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman -  

No job too small  

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work repair, 

Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole drilling,  

Pressure washing, Decorating, Kitchen fitting,  

Worktop fitting, Shed repair, Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY 

JOBS NOT LISTED 

 

JACQUI 
SALON and  

MOBILE HAIRDRESSING 

Reasonable Prices 

CALL 01303 250655 or 07968 967057 

For an appointment 

PERMS AND SETS AVAILABLE IF REQUIRED 

 

Sleighing Saturday Shopping 

Parking Charges - Free Parking  
Dover District Council is to offer free 

parking in its car parks for the Christmas 

period on Saturdays in December this year, 

including Small Business Saturday (3 

December), Christmas Eve and New Year’s 

Eve. 

As part of our ongoing work to support local 

businesses, DDC’s Cabinet has agreed to 

offer free parking in Council car parks on 

Saturdays 3, 10, 17, 24 and 31 December. 

 

mailto:paulrelf@hotmail.co.uk
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Summary of some items discussed  

at meeting Tuesday, 15th November 2022 

Please note -NO SURGERY OR MEETING IN DECEMBER 
Requests from public and Other Feedback: Items 

raised, discussed by Councillors under related entries.  

➢ Enquiries on Local Plan. 

➢ Reports of overflowing public waste bins. 

      Planning:   
Land Allocation Local Plan Consultation (page 11 and 12) 

 All other planning applications and comments available 

to view on Dover District Council website: 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx 
➢ Planning>Applications>View-Applications>Decisions 

Neighbourhood Watch:  

➢ Help from neighbours to local resident ongoing. 

➢ Scams continue to be reported via social media. 

Playing Field and Equipment: 

➢ Stops on play area gates installed, tension to be 

monitored. 

➢ Green Canopy saplings to replace those lost, have 

been received.  Area to be cleared.  Planting to take 

place early December. 

Traffic Management and Highways:  

➢ Highway Improvement Plan (HIP) – signage works 

end of Capel Street, near to Farm/Bridge/Nursery. 

Pubic Rights of Way:  

➢ Areas of investigation: Clearance to PROW at 

Satmar ongoing and Bridleway ER252 (George 

Close). 

Speed Watch: All results of sessions are available on 

Parish Council Website.  More volunteers required to 

join our Team to help educate all drivers in our Village 

(more details page 11). 

Events: King’s Coronation – working party meeting 

held.  Celebration event to be held on Sunday, 7th May, 

12.30pm-3.30pm.  Ticket event for Hall depending on 

weather and opened up to Field if weather allows.  

Music, catering, cake, inflatable, and a bar being 

investigated. Coronation Mugs – possible??????!!!!!! 

Resilience Plan: Continues to be a work in progress. 

Capel Cares: Details of next meetings (page 5).   

Coffee morning meetings maybe increased to two (2) a 

month – watch this space. 

Ukraine: Event being held in Hythe.  Several members 

will be attending.  

Grapevine Newsletter/social media: Spare mugs and 

Queen’s booklet available and advertised. 

Village Hall: Redecoration and alterations to relocate 

storage cabinets is imminent.   

Training/workshops/seminars: Members circulated 

with available courses. 

Matters Concerning the Parish: 

➢ Pending issues on agenda to be chased for up-to-

date status.  

➢ St Mary’s Church Lychgate and poor state of repair 

discussed.

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

At the 11th hour on the 11th day of the 11th month - 

we remembered them at Capel-le-Ferne Memorial 

Plinth in Lancaster Avenue.  

Thank you to everyone who attended. 

Thanks also to Matt Curtis - Kent PA Hire –  

for PA System. Much appreciated. 

Website: https://www.kentpahire.co.uk/... 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/kentpahire 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON 

TUESDAY, 17th JANUARY 2023, FROM 7.30PM. 

MINUTES/DECISIONS/AGENDAS ARE AVAILABLE 

ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE:  

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS OPEN TO PUBLIC.  

IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND AND ADDRESS THE 

COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM CLERK. 

Further information on any of the above  

or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk,  

39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne or Tel: 01303 259564.   

Email:  clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

 

 
Please like and join our Facebook Page for continuous  

up-to-date daily information and notifications. 

https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/ 

If you know someone that does not do Facebook, but would 

welcome receiving email updates and notifications relating 

to the Village, between the Grapevine Newsletters, please 

email clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

so, they can be added to Parish Council email database. 

Is there an issue you wish to discuss with your 

Parish Council?  A Councillor and the Parish Clerk  

will be available on Tuesday, 17th January 2023 

10am to 12:00noon at The Farmers’ Market  

in Room adjacent to Entrance,  

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall,  

Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LX 
 

PLEASE NOTE – THERE WILL BE NO 

PARISH COUNCIL SURGERY OR MEETING 

DURING DECEMBER 

https://www.dover.gov.uk/Home.aspx
https://www.kentpahire.co.uk/?fbclid=IwAR0GZFZIVqbCO6B31MrQo51kAUo4SUoZXZtcBiNJH50DTbDxKQAVWkYPrh4
https://www.facebook.com/kentpahire?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWDbKjfeVGpf_f90mc5d76E-hrxL_ukfH2gtenA7c07-QvSkEc2EESFw1IM_-D0qCdP6ZP6wZCKrMmj69I9gUt9YMTYiYdhC5xax2CkLxpuBJOW2lJYE3aGMJQdtUSSv2Zzuq-kj7IkXpm4Mqusih4n1lIm17iAF6cfhOJa0bUKYDIjxj-gf8ZUeVmEieTqOkAuwBe-CdfGCi52LHXDQ-05&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
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If you require assistance with an accessible format of the Local Plan (such as large print or 

audio format), please contact the Planning Policy Team using the above number. 
 

A further document that may be useful is "What is a material consideration?"  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GET INVOLVED … HAVE YOUR SAY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 DOVER DISTRICT LOCAL PLAN REVIEW 

REGULATION 19 SUBMISSION 
Full details of how to make representations can be found in 

the Statement of Representation Procedure. 

If you have any questions or have any issues accessing the 

Regulation 19 Submission version of the Local Plan online, or 

have any questions, please telephone the Local Plan team  

on 01304 872244 – between the hours of 14:00-16:00 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday for assistance or  

email localplan@dover.gov.uk.  

mailto:localplan@dover.gov.uk
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IF YOU ARE HAVING DIFFICULTY IN ACCESSING THE PLANNING PORTAL  

TO SUBMIT YOUR RESPONSES,  

COUNCILLORS HAVE PUT TOGETHER A "HELP GUIDE",  

WHICH HOPEFULLY WILL BE EASIER TO FOLLOW.  
 

Dover District Council New Local Plan 

To view online, the sites in Capel considered for development, study the policies for the sites (in 

green) and submit your comments to Dover District Council, follow the guide below: 

Google – Dover District Council Local Plan 

Click on – New Dover District Local Plan 

Under ‘Consultation open now ……………’ Click on - Get Involved (doverdistrictlocalplan.co.uk). 
Under ‘Have your Say’ 

In this section there are several links shown.  One that may be useful is the link:  

How to use the Local Plan Website and How to Comment Video (YouTube)    
 

By following this link, it may help you complete your submission. 

If you don’t wish to do that, Click on - Consultation Portal  
 

In the box titled ‘Regulation 19 Consultation on the Dover District Local Plan Submission Document Local 

Plan’, click on – Go to Event … Under ‘List of Policies’ 

Scroll down until you find the heading ‘Larger Villages:  

Capel-le-Ferne, Lydden, Preston, Worth, Alkham, East Langdon’. 

Under this heading look for the sites in Capel. 

If you want to comment on CAP 006, the land behind Cauldham Land and Capel Street. 

Click on –  

‘SAP44 - Land to the east of Great Cauldham Farm, Capel-le-Ferne (CAP006)’ 

Below the Site Policy in the green box, click on - ADD COMMENT 

At this point you will need to log in or register 

Username … Password … Forgot Password? 

LOGIN 

First time here? Register 

Once logged in, on the first page you will need to insert personal details, then click on - NEXT. 

This is the start of Regulation 19 Representation Form. Here you can comment on whether you consider the 

Local Plan is Legally Compliant, Sound and complies with the Duty to Cooperate. You may find it difficult to 

comment on the Legality of the Local Plan and the Duty of Cooperation, which is where DDC should have 

Cooperated with Statutory Bodies, Neighbouring Authorities etc. 

Therefore, we suggest you concentrate on Soundness. 

If you consider the Plan to be ‘unsound, then: 

Item 2. Soundness, Click on ‘NO’ 

Item 3. If you consider the Plan unsound, click on ‘Justified’ 

Item 4. If you feel unable to comment on ’Legally Compliant’, 

click on - Not Applicable. 

Item 5. If you feel unable to comment on ‘Duty to Cooperate’, 

click on - Not Applicable 

Item 6. Make your comments on the site using material considerations such as loss of privacy, loss of light or 

shadowing, parking, highway safety, noise, traffic, impact on the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty 

(AONB), impact on the Capel Street, New Dover Road Junction, use of quality arable land, Density of building 

in the area, nature conservation, etc. 

Items 7, 8 and 9. Make your own decision if you want to comment on items 7, 8 and 9 on the form and then 

submit you document. 

If you want to make a submission on another site you will need to go to the top right-hand corner of the 

document, log out and start again. 

https://www.doverdistrictlocalplan.co.uk/get-involved
https://youtu.be/UldJfsoOBzc
https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse?q:sortMode=title_asc&q:advanced=false&q:folderId=19736&pageSize=20
https://dover-consult.objective.co.uk/kse/event/37116/section/s16403575409151#ID-6087375-4
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More Neighbourhood Watch/Kent Police Information on Parish Council Facebook Page   

BE AWARE and STAY ALERT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For advice and to report issues to KCC Trading 

Standards contact:  

Citizens Advice consumer helpline  on 0808 223 1133 

Consumer Advice scams action line  on 0808 250 5050 

Monday to Friday from 9am to 5pm. 

 
REPORT SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY  

Call 999 if: 

* a serious offence is in progress or has just     

   been committed. 

* someone is in immediate danger or harm. 

* property is in danger of being damaged. 

* a serious disruption to the public is likely. 

Call 101 for non-emergency enquiries. 

Or online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/ 

THE POLICE COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICER 

and KENT COUNTY COUNCIL COMMUNITY 

WARDEN REQUEST … PLEASE! 

Before any action or intervention can be taken to deal 

with anti-social behaviour and perpetrator, or a 

suspicious incident, it must be reported officially to 

Kent Police Online 

https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/  

or via telephone 101. 

THE POLICE/PCSO CANNOT TAKE ACTION IN 

RESPONSE TO FACEBOOK POSTS OR EMAILS. 

Please, if you have been or are subjected to anti-social 

behaviour or an incident, or know of someone who 

has, however small it may seem,  

REPORT IT OFFICIALLY! 

Remember you can report non-urgent crime to us 

24/7 via our website. www.kent.police.uk/ro/report 

 

 
Kent residents have again been targeted by a 

WhatsApp scam. Residents are being contacted by 

someone impersonating a family member who 

requires help as they claim that their phone has 

broken. 

The scammer claims to be the victim's son/daughter 

and asks the victim to help them urgently by sending 

a sum of money. 

This is a scam  

Scammers are using this underhand tactic to con 

unsuspecting parents. 

You may be aware of this scam but others are not. 

Warn friends and family.  Read more on this scam 

from Action Fraud: https://bit.ly/3v2Y8fi and report 

on 0300 123 2040.  For advice, contact Citizens 

Advice scams advisor on 0808 250 5050. 

PLEASE - 

do not drink 

and drive. 

Thank you. 

https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/get-more-help/if-you-need-more-help-about-a-consumer-issue/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/scamsaction/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kent.police.uk%2Fcontact%2Faf%2Fcontact-us%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1gfBBBSqINWaNsM5lCAVYuLyhMT-98H2FvX5AypRG1Dew9DNFLcY1USoo&h=AT2WvFB5DrWdphl-HRGqGJZh-BWpPZ5y6okg3oJAdDZHf-xCYw8iZPANdcU7KyYajEs8qoaO8pTJVgGC3JhDLA3al_zF3Fev_V3oEuuQINAlULTi_gveScqCTRl2s0AmMA&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1YUmrjaQ3sEqU-6mTyL4ytcON7quu4PYSjOwlmEeSCEDcXcs7yT7tE_nDbjw9vRaSjSeyGzqfKSAtjkvhlw4nrdTWZIOckq2pzwQP-RfHIhL2FFeU-G91_2GnH58ke99wSHwOl96G8yzZH3fx8YD5kcLmA4QcVT7Zekup9H4GN2cLmePucmTbcgI7OL84
https://www.kent.police.uk/contact/af/contact-us/?fbclid=IwAR0sPobLNtHTwAfd12N1kb4ewlKkRrvOaJoHhf_A34AAD56Do2gW9teKSfk
http://www.kent.police.uk/ro/report?fbclid=IwAR2xeGm3A0enu2iQgy7TXeiiHA8_3T7428CYJVGHYmEasy0Ps0MQtL5L-xk
https://www.facebook.com/actionfraud/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXDRlp2jUic8wq9DS7JKi90MNmwGUw0XPoQW_XlprsKlrol1XiYh3xCp3rZY-_rJqT4XX-B4FPRO4ncmpRC5mvvaU7UzPMTeavdWHsnqsZLAAjxl8dTvTXMH7_kUTZosVB1UgbkfPClmpy7Sv6G9-WGAoaC16udest0XOojjbFDD3pEidPsrJ78KpTH_trJr_-s0QV9Ckzse6oI8xqTRcs4lbaZFOcCXVfymOdcIXhfuYIneqmGupddbq99uP3WB0U&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://bit.ly/3v2Y8fi?fbclid=IwAR0Tt8G4F3IvAR2B5M38ljSZ8wnHhrMtZimXY8uVf1RKktzZ7uE6F8InxF8
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXDRlp2jUic8wq9DS7JKi90MNmwGUw0XPoQW_XlprsKlrol1XiYh3xCp3rZY-_rJqT4XX-B4FPRO4ncmpRC5mvvaU7UzPMTeavdWHsnqsZLAAjxl8dTvTXMH7_kUTZosVB1UgbkfPClmpy7Sv6G9-WGAoaC16udest0XOojjbFDD3pEidPsrJ78KpTH_trJr_-s0QV9Ckzse6oI8xqTRcs4lbaZFOcCXVfymOdcIXhfuYIneqmGupddbq99uP3WB0U&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/CitizensAdvice?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXDRlp2jUic8wq9DS7JKi90MNmwGUw0XPoQW_XlprsKlrol1XiYh3xCp3rZY-_rJqT4XX-B4FPRO4ncmpRC5mvvaU7UzPMTeavdWHsnqsZLAAjxl8dTvTXMH7_kUTZosVB1UgbkfPClmpy7Sv6G9-WGAoaC16udest0XOojjbFDD3pEidPsrJ78KpTH_trJr_-s0QV9Ckzse6oI8xqTRcs4lbaZFOcCXVfymOdcIXhfuYIneqmGupddbq99uP3WB0U&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R
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District and Parish elections will be 

held in May 2023. Ensure your details 

are correct on the Register of Electors 

before it is published on 1 December 

so that you can have your say on how 

your local area is run. If you haven’t 

already registered, the quickest way to 

do so is online at www.gov.uk/register-

to-vote 

https://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote?fbclid=IwAR0lMx9CVFVAY3omkXb7s8LEPx4RTCJME5Nth7zEKo28n8UzzFlDD9uDtQM
https://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote?fbclid=IwAR0lMx9CVFVAY3omkXb7s8LEPx4RTCJME5Nth7zEKo28n8UzzFlDD9uDtQM
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• Windows 

• Carpets 

• Gutter clearing/repairing 

• Fascias and lastics 

• Commercial & Domestic 

• Offices 

• Jet washing     
    patios/decking 

 

Please call or email to book  

or for a quote: 
 

Landline: 01303 778257 
Mobile: 0777 584 8809 

Email:  
smartcleaning1313@gmail.com 

 

 
 
 

 

 

mailto:smartcleaning1313@gmail.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Royal Marsden Cancer Research Jumble Sale 

Please put 1st. April in your diaries for our next sale, and perhaps start putting things to 

one side that we might be able to sell.  

We shall look forward to seeing you the other side of Christmas. 

Many thanks for your support once again.  The Organisers 
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Capel Short Mat Bowls News (CSMBC) 
Contacts 

Wendy (Chairperson) ………….259120  

Ros……….…….255862                  Rachel…… 07853 193935 

December news. 

‘Bowls ’n’ Booze (games!) night planned for Tuesday, 20th December. An evening of fortified fun, frolic and 

amusement with food.  Christmas hats and jumpers are highly recommended. 

Club Competitions & Events 

Drawn pairs were played on Sunday, 6th November. 

6 pairs played with the final, decided on count back, to be played between Rachel & Graham and Jenny & George. 

Nominated pairs now cancelled. 

Singles to be played through January & February, with dates TBC. Please keep an eye on the notice board. 

All members are encouraged to enter into these ‘in house’ competitions. Remember, you’ve got to ‘in it to win it’. 

(And it’s great fun).  Good luck to all entrants. 

Shepway League News 

The season continues with these results in the Shepway league. 

Away to Dymchurch Marshians; while Capel Kiwis lost both matches it doesn’t tell the whole story; final scores 

were, doubles 14-10, trebles 14-12.  

Both very tight games lost on the final ends. Well done to the teams who played at a challenging venue. 

Results for the following matches will be published in the February 2023 Grapevine. 

15th Nov, home, New Romney Balmoral.                                     29th Nov, home, New Romney Windsor. 

Shepway League Matches December & January are: 

6th Dec, home, Newchurch Harriers.                      13th Dec, away, Lyminge Lions. 

18th Dec, away, St Mary’s Sharks.     10th Jan, home, Lyminge Lions.    27th Jan, away, Newchurch Harriers. 

East Kent League News 

Results for the match played on the 10th Nov, at home against Boughton; 

Two matches played, both trebles with Capel winning both games. Final scores 20-6 & 26-3. Capel +6 points.  

As I write we’re now looking forward to the 17th Nov, away at Boughton. (Results to follow). 

The trebles home match against Aylesham ended with the final scores 16-7 & 24-7. 

Giving Capel +6 points. The away against Aylesham ended with the final scores 14-19 & 16-14. Giving Capel +4 

points. 

CURRENTLY CAPEL ARE TOP OF THE EAST KENT LEAGUE. 

Matches through December and January. 

8th Dec, home, Swalecliffe.        16th Dec, away, Swalecliffe.      12th Jan, home, Sturry. 

15th Jan, away, Sturry.       26th Jan, home, Herne Bay.       31st Jan, away, Herne Bay. 

Anyone in the village wishing to try the sport of short mat bowls please contact any member  

to arrange some free trial games, ALL are welcome. 

  Desperately Seeking Leaders 
 

We are urgently seeking new leaders for our Beaver Scout Colony to keep the group running in 2023.  The 

colony currently consists of 20 children aged from 6 to 8 years and needs new leaders to be able to keep it 

running next year. 

We love to get the children thinking, stuck into activities, building confidence and learning skills for life.  

Everyone benefits hugely from the adventures, fun and friendships they experience in scouting. It can help 

develop social skills and independence, gives access to some amazing and memorable opportunities and they get 

to earn badges and rewards along the way. 

The group’s hut is located on the edge of Reinden Woods giving a fantastic outdoor space to explore and enjoy 

the outdoors come sun, wind, rain or shine. 

Without support and new leaders, we will struggle to keep the Beaver colony running in 2023 and may ultimately 

have to close the pack.  This will be a huge loss to the group, the kids currently attending and those that would 

love the opportunity to join in the future. 

If you think you can help, please contact Michelle at michelle.smale@hotmail.co.uk asap so we can help you to 

help us keep the pack running. 
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Interesting speakers, a friendly quiz, and occasional visits to stately homes  

and their gardens. Visitors and new members are always welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

For any members who didn’t see the list for our Christmas party on club night. 

It’s on December 20th and starts at 7pm in the church.   

If you would like to come, please contact Brian or Jean A.S.A.P.   

The cost is £10 p.p, please bring your own Crockery, cutlery and glass. 
 

Brian Castle - Tel: 01303 259105 or 07598371984 

Jean Tanton - Tel:  01303 255982 
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Sarah Mcguinness  Kent Police 101 

Community Warden  Jan Henry 07811271303  Email: 

jan.henry@kent.gov.uk  

Parish Council Chair Philippa Seager 01303 245254 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564  Email: 

clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com 

Dover District Ward Councillor Martin Hibbert Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk 

Village Hall 

Webmaster/Chairperson 
Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee Lettings   Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 

07939 095880  Email: 

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee 

Treasurer 

Sarah Leonard  sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Roy Mann 07725943261 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jerry Watson 07811987254 

Village Hall Committee Trustee 

100+ Club/Vice Chairperson 

Caroline Bunting Email: c.bunting@btconnect.com 

07885 406433 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Register on website https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-

we-do/brownies-7-10/ 

Capel Baptist Church Pam Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Cares and Ukraine Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Capel Walkers Neil Perrin 01303 243645 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Francesca Bushnell 07984466819 

Gardeners Association Vanessa Cook 

Jean Tanton 

01303 256106 

01303 255982 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 211594 / 07917131571 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Ukraine “Homes and Help” Janet Milliken 01303 257003 

Welcome to Village Letter Jackie Watson 01303 258865 

WI  Caroline Bunting 07885 406433 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

WILDLIFE FACEBOOK 

PAGE - SEARCH   

Capel-Le-Ferne Wildlife 

 AND JOIN OTHER 

RESIDENTS DISCUSSING 

ALL THE WILDLIFE  

IN OUR VILLAGE 

 

SIGHTLOSS GROUP: 

The Folkestone Macular Society 

Support Group meets on the last 

Friday each month from 10:30am 

to noon at  

The View Hotel, 30-32 Clifton Rd, 

Folkestone CT20 2EF.  

All welcome. Meeting other 

people with macular disease helps 

you understand your condition, 

share information about 

treatments and stay independent. 

For more information call 

Margaret on 01303 226 877 or 

email:  help@macularsociety.org 

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?   

Now's your chance to put pen to 

paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've 

been meaning to write.   

Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone. It's free to 

join, so why not come along  

and give it a go? 

Contact Graham on 01303 470229 

or 07722 560702. 

 

KNIT & NATTER, 

REECE ADAMS HOUSE, 

CAULDHAM CLOSE 
EVERY THURSDAY, 

2pm - 4pm. 

Everyone Welcome! 

For more  

information contact  

Maggie 01303 245046. Food Waste & Rubbish 

Thursdays 

8th and 22nd December 
 

Food Waste and 

Recycling – Thursdays, 

1st, 15th, 29th December 

Garden Waste  

 Fridays 

2nd, 16th, 30th December 
 

Dates may change 

during Xmas/New 

Year period.  Look 

out for DDC revised 

leaflet/notification. 

mailto:jan.henry@kent.gov.uk
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:Cllr-Martin.Hibbert@dover.gov.uk
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sarahbridgeland74@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/what-we-do/brownies-7-10/
mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
mailto:help@macularsociety.org
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

 

NO JANUARY ISSUE       Items for February 2023 issue to be with  

Maureen Leppard (Editor) at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT,  

(Tel: 01303 259564) or Email: clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com  

by 6pm, Sunday, 15th January 2023.          

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 

 

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

  

mailto:clerkcapellefernepc@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

